
 
The Parish of Brize Norton 
St Britius Church 
News Sheet  
February 2021 – issue 3 
www.bncommunity.org    Facebook: Friends of St Britius or St John’s Carterton 
 

We are really sorry but, due to the current restrictions, the church 
building is closed. However, the Church itself is still active and we 
would love you to join us online.  
 
Sunday services will be live streamed from St John’s at 10.30am 
each Sunday, including material recorded at St Britius. 
This streaming will be via both Zoom and Facebook. You can also 
listen on the telephone if you haven’t got internet access. The 
link to the Zoom meeting and the telephone numbers will be posted on  
the Facebook pages of St John’s Carterton and Friends of St Britius as 
well as the St John’s website: www.stjohnschurchcarterton.org.uk . 
Once on the website go to Worship, then Online services, then click on the link. 
The service will also be recorded, to be watched later. It can be accessed via the 
Facebook pages and the website, which links easily and directly to YouTube.  
 
Sunday 7 February – The Second Sunday before Lent (Rev. Stephen) 
10.30am Holy Communion, St John’s liturgy. Colossians 1: 15-20, John 1: 1-14  
 
Sunday 14 February - The Sunday Next before Lent (Gary)   
10.30am All Age Service - a service for all the family 
Zoom link https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3365373305... 
Meeting ID: 336 537 3305      Passcode: 860574 
 
Wednesday 17 February – Ash Wednesday  
7.00pm Online service. Look on the Facebooks pages for the link to Zoom or follow 
the link from St John’s website (under Worship/online services). 
 
Sunday 21 February – The First Sunday of Lent (Rev. Ian) 
10.30am Holy Communion, St Britius liturgy.  1 Peter 3: 18-22, Mark 1: 9-15 
  
Sunday 28 February – The Second Sunday of Lent (Gary) 
 10.30am Morning Worship.  Readings: Romans 4: 13-25, Mark 8: 31-38 

 Anniversaries this month
Margaret Haley, Ronald Woodley, John Cambray, Margaret Pratt, Elizabeth 
Print, Dorothy Harris, Philip Faulkner, Christabel Timms, Olive Warwick, 
Marjorie Mills, Jean Tyrrell, Kevin Bull, Joseph Chester, Arthur Thorne 
 
Pilgrim Lunch:  Current restrictions mean that Pilgrim lunch cannot happen at 
the moment. Please contact Ben Campion 358690, for any more information. 
 
Bible Reading: The Ministry Team invite you to join them in reading the whole 
of the New Testament in a Year. If you would like to join in, please ask Rev. Ian 
for a leaflet. If you have any questions along the way, please get in touch. 
 
Friends of St Britius: It is that time of year to renew your subscription to the Friends 
of St Britius. Now, more than ever, we need your support as we have suffered a 
substantial shortfall in revenues as a result of COVID-19.  We are unable to hold  
fund raising events despite the need to keep the church afloat. If you haven’t 
received your Friends of St Britius newsletter, please contact Phil and Mary. 
 
Film nights on Zoom: Thursday 4 March -7.00-9.30pm.  You are warmly 
invited to join us for the second of our monthly Zoom film nights, 
followed by an optional ZOOM COFFEE afterwards to discuss the films: 
Our second film is ‘MIRACLES FROM HEAVEN’ The true story of a young girl, who is 
amazingly healed of an ‘incurable’ disease. Zoom links will be published nearer the time. 
 
World Day of Prayer: Friday 5 March at 7.00pm. This year’s service has 
been written by the Christian women of Vanuatu and is entitled “Build 
on a strong foundation”. It is being hosted by St Johns, but will be a  
virtual service because of the Covid restrictions. It will be put on St John’s  
Facebook page at 7pm on Friday 5 March, and also on Youtube. You can easily 
access it through the St Johns website www.stjohnschurchcarterton.org.uk  Click on 
Worship in the menu bar, then online services and click on the link. If you would like 
a booklet so that you can join in with this service please contact Jacquie, 841616 or 
jacquiegriffin@hotmail.co.uk  
 
Contact details: If we can help you with anything please do get in touch. 
Please note that Rev. Drew has had a heart operation and is recuperating, so is not 
currently available. We are thinking of him and wish him a speedy recovery. 
Rector: Rev. Drew Tweedy 
Team Vicar: Rev. Ian Howard 07867 784693 ian.barry.howard@gmail.com  
Honorary Retired Minister: Rev. Stephen Bessent stephenbessent@btinternet.com 
Lay Ministers: Lyndsay Baker lyndsey.baker@btinternet.com  and Billie Tweedy  
Family and Children’s worker: Gary Long 07799 968408 gary@stjohnschurchcarterton.org.uk 
Churchwarden: Dr Phil Holmes 01993 843856 p.holmes@brizenorton.org 

 


